
So Many to Thank
The upcoming Clean-up Event has

taken many volunteers and numerous
hours to put all the pieces together. Our
CWCA Board and volunteer members
have each taken on a task. Local Shiloh
House boys will be on hand to assist with
the many job details during the morning
rush. Boy Scout Troop #459 will have
young men aiding the community cause.
Lastly a huge thank you to “Church for all
Nations”, Pastor Swalley and his family,
who are Columbine West residents and

have so generously allowed CWCA to
use the parking lot to host this worth-
while event.

Community 
Pool Party

Plans are underway for the community
pool party and bar-b-cue on July 10th from
5:30-7:30 p.m. The pool party will be open
to ALL CWCA homeowners. To keep with-
in the allotted budget, there will be a nomi-
nal cost of $1.00 for a dinner meal,
(hamburger/hotdog, chips and drink). It is
asked that neighbors plan on bringing a dish
or snack to share. Last year families came
and enjoyed the spaciousness of the pool,
without the crowdedness of a normal swim-
ming time. We had door prizes and games
for the younger kids, while the belly flop
competition was hugely successful. The
association encourages neighbors to drop
in, cool off, enjoy some food and catch up
with other community members. A table
will be available to update CWCA dues if
needed. As always, if you’d like to volun-
teer some time with party details, please call
Holly McMonigle at 303-703-8413,
Natasha McCombs at 303-904-3301 or the
voice mail line at 303-904-8218.
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CWCA Huge Cleanup Event 
We have put the final plans in place for a combination event that will include

Dumpster Day, Electronic Recycling, Metal Recycling, and Documentation Shredding,
all on the same day at the same location. Survey responses indicated that the community
would appreciate having the events combined in order to increase efficiency while sav-
ing time. We are excited to be able to make it happen. 

Date: Saturday, June 19
Time: 8 a.m.-12 p.m.
Location: Church for All Nations Parking Lot – 6500 W. Coal Mine Ave. 

(just east of McDonald’s). Entrance to event is from Marshall St. only. 
(Do not enter from the McDonald’s driveway.) 
From Coal Mine, turn south on Marshall St. 
From Pierce, turn east on Ottawa St (by Angie’s Restaurant). 

Cost: CWCA Members – FREE
Columbine West Non-Members – $25
Cash or checks Only – no credit cards

Must have picture ID with valid Columbine West address 
or proof of address from a current Xcel bill. 
No hazardous materials such as paint, oil, gas, and house-

hold or yard chemicals.
Examples of acceptable items are as follows:
• Document Shredding: Financial records, tax returns, bank/credit

card statements, cancelled checks, other paper documents with per-
sonal information.

• Metal Recycling: Metal, Aluminum, Copper, Cords/Strings of Lights, Auto Batteries,
Lawn Mowers, Microwaves, Dishwashers, Washers/Dryers, Stoves, Small
Appliances, Silverware, Cast Iron cookware, Tools, DVDs, VCRs, Barbeque Grills.

• Dumpster: Fencing, branches, anything you would take to the dump.
• Electronic Recycling: TV’s, all computers/accessories, cell phones, IPODs, CDs,

floppy discs 
No alkaline batteries.
The drop-off stations will be set up in the order above. If you have items for more than

one station, load your vehicle with electronics in the back, then dumpster items, metal
recycling next, and finally documents to shred in front. It will make it easier to motor
through the stations and help facilitate the flow of traffic. Volunteers will be on hand to
help unload. 

Home pickups for those unable to transport their items will be available on a very lim-
ited basis. Please call the voice mail line at 303-904-8218 and leave your name, telephone

continued on page 2

CWCA 2010 Meetings, 7 p.m.
June 8th, Pool Pavilion • July 13th, Pool Pavilion

August 10th, Pool Pavilion

Dumpsters In
The School
Parking Lot
For School
Use Only

CWCA Calendar of Events
• June 1st, Yard of the Month Winner Announced
• June 8th, 7 p.m., CWCA Meeting, Pool Pavilion
• June 14th, Flag Day
• June 19th, Dumpster/Recycling Day, “The Church For All Nations” 

Parking Lot, formally Trinity – Coal Mine/Pierce
• June 19th, Garden Party
• June 20th, Father’s Day
• July 13th, CWCA Meeting
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Columbine West Civic Association 
303-904-8218 • www.columbinewest.org
www.neighborhoodlink.com/jeffco/cwc

Officers
Nora Lund, President • 303-904-8218 • CWCAtalk@gmail.com

Joyce Hooker, Vice President, dnjhooker@msn.com
Secretary - OPEN

Mary Cole, Treasurer

Board Members
(4) Board positions FILLED. (2) Board positions OPEN.

COHOPE Delegate
Cindy Coats and

Floating Board Member

Newsletter Delivery Coordinators
303-972-2387

Newsletter Editor
Natasha McCombs, ncmccombs@yahoo.com

Website Coordinator
Amanda O’Bryan

Newsletter Ad Manager
Colorado Lasertype

Garden Club Coordinator
Deb Tucker • 303-973-4230 • tuckerinn6@msn.com

Schools
Dutch Creek Elementary  7304 W. Roxbury Pl.
Ken Caryl Middle School  6509 W. Ken Caryl Ave.
Columbine High School  6201 S. Pierce St.

Check Facebook for information on Neighbors Helping Neighbors.

The newsletter is published monthly. Deadline for news  is the 13th
and ads is the 15th of each month for the next month’s issue except the Jan.
issue which is Dec. 6th. All articles must be approved by the editor for
publication, or as space permits. To submit an article, please call a board
member or e-mail the editor. All “Letters to the Editor” must be signed and
include a daytime phone number in case there are any questions. Letters may
be printed without the author’s name if requested.

For advertising, contact Colorado Lasertype, 303-979-7499 
getinfo@ColoradoLasertype.com

Appearance of an advertisement in this publication does not constitute a recommendation
or endorsement by the publisher or the association of the goods or services offered therein. The
opinions expressed in this newsletter are those of the individual authors and not of the Board
of Directors of your association or the publisher. Neither the Board, publisher nor the authors
intend to provide any professional service or opinion through this publication. 

Cleanup Event, continued from front page

number, best time to be reached, and items needed to be picked
up. Someone will call you back to discuss the details and deter-
mine if the pickup can be accommodated. 

Baked goods and beverages will be available for a nominal
charge. All proceeds collected will help fund the event.

We will also except canned and non-perishable food dona-
tions for the community food bank. Now is the time to clean up
and clear out, never before has such an amazing event been
planned and sponsored by the community. Membership dues are
helping to cover the expenses.

Jefferson County Numbers
Information 303-279-6511
Animal Control 303-271-5070
Clerk & Recorder 303-271-8168
Colorado State Patrol 303-239-4500
County Commissioners 303-271-8525
County Administrator 303-271-8500
Extension Service 303-271-6620

Motor Vehicles 303-271-8100
Highways & 

Transportation 303-271-8495
Planning & Zoning 303-271-8700
Sheriff - Emergency 911
Traffic Complaints 303-271-5677
Voting Information 303-271-8111

NIC Mission Statement
A group of volunteer homeowners who welcome new residents,

educate all Columbine West residents about covenants, zoning and

county ordinances, while addressing issues pertaining to our communi-

ty, and look for opportunities to improve and enhance our neighborhood.

Columbine West Welcomes the Foxes
Maybe you have been lucky enough to catch a glimpse of the

highly elusive foxes that have been catching those highly popu-
lated cottontails. It seemed that during the month of April they
were being spotted pretty regularly, might they have a den some-
where close. That is exactly what was found out and reported to
the newsletter. A family, consisting of the parents and (5-6) pups
have made a home for themselves under a front concrete porch,
of a neighbor. To protect their where-a-bouts, we have selected
not to publish the address. We can tell you the neighbors name, it
may even sound familiar from past newsletters, Gary Radke.
Gary explained that he was not sure where the family had made
camp, but was seeing a lot of activity in his front yard. A neigh-
bor across the street was the one who finally saw where they
seemed to be coming from. The pups are seen scampering around
a few front yards and mom takes them up into the cul-de-sac for
exploring. The pups play with recent catches, such as birds and
small rodents, in the evening hours, on his porch. The next part of
the story makes it all that more interesting. You see, Gary Radke’s
grandfather was a fox farmer in Wisconsin, back in the 20’s. He
would raise the foxes to harvest the pelts that were used to adorn
the collars of ladies jackets. This was a very fashionable accesso-
ry among the high class during those days. Has the story come
full circle? Gary has placed a sign by his porch designating it as
a Wildlife Protection Area. Could he get some Federal funding for
such a thing? After speaking to local law enforcement about the
den, they commented that if the group is behaving according to
their nature, hunting and maintain-
ing a safe distance from people, let
them be and when they are ready
they will move on. As a precaution-
ary measure, remember to bring
your small animals inside at night.
We have not had any reports of 
resident’s pets being hurt. 

“Any man can be a father, but it takes someone special to be a dad.”
—Anne Geddes
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May Yard of the Month
Drum roll please... The first winners of 2010 are Diane and

Ray Benson, residents at 7520 W. Portland Ave., corner of
Webster/ Portland. You cannot possibly miss this house coming in
and leaving the development. The Bensons have lived in
Colorado for 50 years and moved into Columbine West 28 years
ago. Ray worked for Lockheed Martin while Diane was
employed by US West, both are now finally retired. When asked
about how the gardens and landscaping began, Diane recounted a
funny story. She mentioned that their yard was outlined by ever-
green bushes along the sidewalks and driveway, pretty typical for
the neighborhood. One evening a young driver had come to the
four-way stop, became confused and inadvertently hit the gas
pedal instead of the brake. Well, you can see this direction of this
re-enactment. The car careened across the intersection, plowed
through the bushes and ended up perpendicular to their driveway.
With bushes destroyed, the reconstruction of the yard began. The
South facing yard has now been transformed into an amazing dis-
play of Hybrid Irises, 50 different varieties. The planters are out-
lined in brick and stone and lend themselves to a very formal
design. In the center of the iris beds are perennials including;
gayfeather, snow on the mountain, coneflower, daises and salvia.
When we took the photos of the yard at the beginning of May, the
irises had yet to bloom. Drive by and see what has happened
since. Ray is extremely proud of Diane’s “green thumb” and
gives her all the credit for becoming the May “Yard of the
Month” winner. Congratulations to the Benson’s. The winning
homeowners receive a $50 gift certificate to Home Depot, com-
pliments of Jenny James. They also proudly display a sign in their
yard stating “Yard of the Month Winner.” During your walks
through the neighborhood this summer, if you would like to nom-
inate a candidate, please call the voicemail line at 303-904-
8218. We ask that you give us the full address of the nominee and
if you know the name of the nominee please include that in your
message. CWCA will interview the winners and post their names
and address in the following month’s newsletter. Thank you,
Jenny James, for bringing this great contest back to Columbine
West and for your support in our community.

Pat Davis has been serving
Colorado residents for over 28

years. An accurate hearing test is important. A common sense 
approach to programming your hearing aids is even more impor-
tant. Programming your hearing aids with “Adaptive Audiology” is a
process that includes your actual, real world, every day listening

environment. All hearing aids sound good in the 
clinical setting. Your home

and your family and
your TV is always the
real test for success. 

CONCERNED ABOUT 
A HEARING PROBLEM?

Call today and schedule your no-
obligation in-home hearing screening.
House Call Hearing aims to give you 

professional, one-on-one service 
in the comfort of your own home.

SPECIAL GIFT
with the purchase of a Digital
Hearing System by June 15th

($150 value)

720-785-0393
House Call Hearing
Pat Davis, BC-HIS
Owner, House Call Hearing

Scooters Illegal on Public Streets & Sidewalks
Most scooters are classified as “toy vehicles”. Operating “toy

vehicles” on public streets, sidewalks, or cul-de-sacs is illegal and
can result in an $18 ticket. Plus, a parent or guardian who know-
ingly lets his/her children operate a toy vehicle on public streets/
sidewalks runs the risk of receiving an additional $18 ticket. 
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2010 Membership Drive Update
Mary Cole, Treasurer, reported that there are currently 244

registered members. Columbine West is continuing to offer
events in the community based on a budget supported by the
membership dues. It is hoped that the neighborhood will contin-
ue to back these programs and feel a sense of community from
them. A survey was included in the February newsletter to help
the association gauge which direction the Board should pursue in
the coming months and year. Those of you who filled out your
survey are greatly appreciated by the association. Many com-
ments are helping to steer the community events this summer.
Dues and/or donations can be mailed to: Columbine West Civic
Association, P.O. Box 620026, Littleton, CO 80162. 

New Payment Option!  Pay securely online with PayPal, VISA,
MC, Discover, and AMEX. Go to: www.neighborhoodlink.com/
jeffco/cwc/. If you have a special project you would like to donate
to, make that notation on your payment. Membership dues are
accepted all year long. Thank you for your continuing support in
making Columbine West a great community to live in.

For all your CCOONNSSTTRRUUCCTTIIOONN,, MMAAIINNTTEENNAANNCCEE and LLAANNDDSSCCAAPPIINNGG needs 

There is only OONNEE company to call 
  

 

•     Locally Owned and Operated 
•     Fully Insured 
•     Over 11 years of Experience 
•     Commercial Properties 
•     Residential Properties 
•     Stamped Concrete 
•     Basement Finishing 
•     Kitchen and Bath Remodels 
•     Interior and Exterior Painting 

Clint Bezdek, Owner 
•     Plumbing, Electrical, Drywall 
•     Driveways 
•     FFRREEEE estimates 
•     Landscaping 
•     Tile / Fences 
•     Gutters and Down Spouts 
•     Outdoor Decks and Patios 
•     Canterbury Resident 
•     Guaranteed Satisfaction!  

  

333000333---999444777---666111444333   

This Coupon is good for 

$300.00 OFF
A Complete

Interior and/or
Exterior Paint Job

This Coupon is good for 

$500.00 OFF
Full Basement 

Remodel

Where Is Your Graduate Going?
Congratulations to the Seniors at Columbine High School.

Commencement for the Class of 2010 was held at Fiddler’s Green
Amphitheater on Saturday, May 29th at 9 a.m. The CWCA is
looking to highlight neighborhood students by acknowledging
where they are heading after high school and/or college. Please
contact Natasha McCombs at ncmccombs@yahoo.com. We
look forward to hearing about their journeys.

Questions, Questions! 
The cwcatalk@gmail.com is available for neighbors to write

in and have questions answered. In April the question was, “I see
that CWCA sponsors a park rules placard, bag receptacle and
trash can off Ontario Place. What would it take to get the same
at the Yukon trail head also?” A CWCA volunteer was sent to
take a look at the sign. Jefferson County Open Space is the pri-
mary sponsor of the property followed by Foothills P&RD. When
Foothills lost the Mill Levy election they decided to offer up an
opportunity for neighborhoods to help maintain some walking
trails that ran within the community, called Adopt-A-Trail.
CWCA has elected to help maintain the Yukon/Ontario trail. A
Columbine neighbor donated some pet pick-up receptacles that
have been placed at a couple of our parks, (ie. Dutch Creek play-
ground). We are checking to see if a new sign can be placed at the
Yukon trail head. Please be considerate of those in the neighbor-
hood who use the trail, along with the dog walking population.
Grab a bag, clean-up after your pets and enjoy the trails that we
have available to all. 

Feel free to contact the voicemail line at anytime to share your
thoughts and/or concerns. Our voice mail line, 303-904-8218,
received 9 calls during the month of March/April. We will contin-
ue to post questions as we have space available.

Fresh Fruit and Vegetable Month
Fruits and veggies are essential to good health, reducing your

risk of heart disease, high blood pressure, Type 2 diabetes, and
certain forms of cancer. Generally low in calories and high in
fiber, fruits and vegetables can help you control your weight.
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2010 – 2011 Kindergarten 
Registration at Dutch Creek Elementary

Registration for Kindergarten classes for the 2010-11 school
year is currently being accepted. The school offers a full-day,
tuition-based program and a 2.5 day program, (Mon/Wed 8:00
a.m. to 2:45 p.m. and Fri 8:00 a.m. to 10:45 a.m.). Children must
be 5 on or before Oct. 1st, 2009. When you register your child,
plan on bringing along copies of child’s birth certificate, current
immunizations and proof of residency. (i.e. phone bill, public
service). If you are interested in attending Dutch Creek but live
outside of the attendance area, please complete a Choice
Enrollment form. Information will be given out at registration that
will give you an overview of the programs at Dutch Creek.

Dutch Creek Elementary is invested in providing the best pos-
sible Kindergarten experience. They offer an in-depth academic
and creative educational program that prepares children to be suc-
cessful and confident students. The Kindergarten literacy program
ensures a solid base for reading and writing. Kindergarten students
are also well prepared in math with a focus on the processes and
math thinking, using manipulative and connections to “life math”.

Motorized Bicycles Must Be Licensed
A motorized bicycle has two or three wheels, an engine not

exceeding 50 cc, and an automatic transmission producing a max-
imum speed of 30 miles per hour. It has a headlamp on the front,
a red reflector or lamp on the rear, a bell or audible warning
device, and a permanent attached seat. If your scooter has all of
these features, then it is considered a motorized bicycle. In order
to operate a motorized bicycle, you must have a valid driver’s
license. Normal traffic laws apply, and the vehicle must be regis-
tered. Failure to obey traffic laws or register the vehicle may
result in an $18 ticket. The reason for this is that there are serious
safety issues when children operate motorized vehicles around
other traffic.

New Program for Shiloh House
Shiloh House, currently providing residential and non-resi-

dential services to boys and young men whose lives have been
impacted by abuse, neglect, and trauma, will begin a new pro-
gram for pregnant teens called the “Teen Mothers Program”. This
program will be licensed and begin operating May 24th and will
accommodate up to 6 teens and live-in staff. Donations are need-
ed for the teen mother’s program which include, baby swings,
bassinettes, changing tables, diapers, wipes, bottles, pacifiers,
high chairs/booster chairs, car seats, toys, blankets, baby clothes
– newborn to 18 months, maternity clothes. Shiloh is also open-
ing a teen shelter in Thornton that will offer law enforcement
authorities an alternative rather than taking juveniles to jail under
certain conditions. It will provide short term housing of 24 hours
to 2 weeks depending on individual circumstances. The teens will
have access to social workers and other support personnel.
Donations of clothing and personal hygiene items for young boys
and girls ages 7-18 are welcome and needed for both the new teen
shelter and the ongoing residential programs. 

Monetary or material donations may be dropped off at Shiloh
House or mailed to 6400 W Coal Mine Ave, Littleton CO 80123.
All donations are tax deductible; please request a receipt if needed.
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**Based on A.M. Best written premium. State Farm Mutual Automobile Insurance Company, 
State Farm Indemnity Company – Bloomington,  IL; State Farm Fire and Casualty Company  - Bloomington, IL; State Farm General 

Insurance Company – Bloomington, IL; State Farm Lloyds – Dallas, TX1005002

Protect: Your car.1

Your house.2

Your bank account.3

Protect yourself with America’s #1 

car and home insurance company**. 

Give me a call and start saving today.

Save an average of

statefarm.com®

Sean Morton, Agent
6746 W. Coal Mine Ave.
Littleton, CO 80123
Bus: 303-979-4211  Fax: 303-979-4224
www.mortonagency.net

$696*

*Average annual per household savings based on a national 2009 survey of new policyholders who
reported savings by switching to State Farm.
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Coffee With A Cop
Wondering what it would be like to sit down and chat with the

local law enforcement? A new series of walk-in community meet-
ings called Coffee With A Cop began in spring 2010. These infor-
mal events are opportunities for Jeffco residents to speak
one-on-one with our agency’s command staff, and ask questions
about crime and quality-of-life issues in their neighborhoods or
on the roadways. On May 6th, the Einstein Bros. Bagel Store at
Simms/ Ken Caryl was the place to do such a thing. Jeffco Sheriff
Dept. had 4 officers available to sit and discuss any issues per-
taining to the neighborhood. Capt. Woodin brought her laptop
along to show the community how the Sheriff’s are tracking
crimes and criminals within our sectors. She was able to pinpoint
where crimes were heating up, which allow them the opportunity
to place more officers in and around that area. The officers were
very engaging and sincerely interested in hearing from the public
audience. This outreach event is being planned at more Jeffco
businesses. June 10, Panera Bread at Southwest Plaza, 8501 W.
Bowles Ave.; July 6, Einstein Bros. Bagels, 8246 W. Bowles
Ave.; August 10, IHOP Restaurant, 12634 W. Indore Place,
September 9, Starbucks, 7403 W. Chatfield Ave. Thank you, Don
Welsh, Columbine West resident and Einstein Bros. Store
Manager, for opening up your doors to the officers who have cho-
sen to serve and protect our community.

Crime Prevention Deputy - North Jeffco: 303-271-5363
Crime Prevention Deputy - South Jeffco: 720-377-2002
Crime Prevention Deputy - Jeffco Mountains: 720-497-7860 
Child Safety Programs: 303-271-5665

Garden Club News
Garden Club Coordinator

Duties of the Garden Club Coordinator have previously
encompassed the following ten sub-committees: Home
Improvement Coordinator, Yard of the Month, Metal Recycling,
Garden Workday, Water Team, Garden Party, Halloween
Decorating Contest, Holiday Decorating/Lighting Contest,
Holiday Decorating Committee, Entrance Sign Maintenance. 

With the separation of the above listed duties, the Garden
Club Coordinator would be responsible for the following duties:

• Conduct monthly meetings or email connections to keep 
committees and members connected. 

• If a committee isn’t filled the coordinator picks it up.
• Host the Garden Party in June.
Presently, the Home Improvement Coordinator and Yard of

the Month have been taken over by volunteer community mem-
bers. All of the positions listed have a complete detailed write-up
as to what the duties are for a volunteer to follow. If you think you
can share some time and talent with CWCA, call the voicemail at
303-904-8218 and leave your name and
number. The Garden Club has worked many
hours to help reenergize the Columbine West
community. Think about how you might be
able to help too.

“To me, good health is more than just exercise and diet. It’s really 
a point of view and a mental attitude you have about yourself.”

— Angela Lansbury
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Home Improvement/Landscaping Contest
The 4th Annual Home Improvement/Landscaping Contest

will be offered again this year by Gary Birklholtz, owner of
Chatfield Time Rentals. We are extremely thankful to Gary for
offering this contest and its prizes, in light of the unpredictable
economy. Kickoff is June 1st, remember to have your before and
after pictures for qualification. Projects can be ongoing. The only
exclusion will be for those individuals who won last year on their
particular project. Previous winners may enter on a new project.
Home improvement refers to anything for the home, such as land-
scaping, siding, cement work, windows and/or paint. Judges will
be looking for that dramatic difference. Entries must be received
by September 1st and winners will be announced in the October
newsletter. The contest guidelines are as follows:

• Entrants need a “before” picture. The sooner the better,
because as springtime progresses the lawn/yard will look better
when it greens up.

• Improvements can be to the outside of the home and/or
landscape. Perennial plants and xeriscaping are encouraged, but
not limited. The improvement contest is emphasizing long-term
neighborhood improvements, after all.

• The contest begins June 1st, and runs through September
1st. Entries must be received by September 1st for 2010. Please
include your “before” and “after” pictures (make copies so we
don’t have to return your originals), your name, address and phone
number. Send to: CWCA, P.O. Box 620026, Littleton, CO 80162.

Contact Deb Tucker at 303-973-4230 or tuckerinn6@msn.
com. We can then have an idea of how many entrants. Reminder
calls will be made in August. If you decide late in summer to do
an improvement, you can still apply.

Garden Club will meet early September and judge the entries.
Winners will be announced in our October newsletter.

Prizes are: 1st Place = $250, 2nd Place = $150 and 3rd Place
= $100. Projects that are not selected may be resubmitted next
year for consideration. Properties chosen as winners this year can
continue to submit entries, but must be on new projects.
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Our newest branch is 
open in the neighborhood

We are happy to announce the addition of a new location in the community — 
bringing you the convenience, support and personal attention you deserve 
along with a wide array of products and services. Stop by and meet the 
dedicated bankers who can help you reach your goals for fi nancial success.

Pierce & Ken Caryl
7580 S. Pierce St., Littleton CO 80128 • 303-979-3434

Store Hours: 
Monday – Friday 9:00 am - 6:00 pm • Saturday 9:00 pm - 3:00 pm

wellsfargo.com

See How It’s Made 
Here’s a vacation special – factory tours that are fun and often

FREE. Unlock the mysteries of manufacturing for thousands of
American products, from cookies to cars, by checking out
Factory Tours USA, www.factorytoursusa.com. The site pro-
vides details on more than 500 tours listed by state or industry. 

— Sid Kirchheimer 
Here is an example of what you can find in Colorado.
The Echobana Candles studio in Golden, Colorado is a small,

entirely handcrafted candle operation offering short, fun tours
demonstrating the art and craft of fine hand poured candles. 
Echobana Candles creates beautifully handcrafted, lightly scent-
ed candles using food-grade paraffin wax, all-cotton, lead-free
wicks and essential oils to create candles of impeccable quality
and beauty. Echobana Candles are known for their distinctive
frosted and cracked finish and signature swirl design. They fea-
ture a full line of pillar candles, votive candles, dinner candles,
candle accessories and seasonal candles. Each candle is totally
made by hand and this tour offers the visitor the opportunity to
see each step and speak to the owners. 
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Important Numbers:
1) Paint Disposal, 303-316-6262

$13 drop-off charge, $20 home scheduled pick-up
* Includes: 75lbs of the following items: paint thinner, fertil-

izers, waxes, cleaners, oil based paint, anti-freeze, batteries,
aerosol cans. In addition to the 75lbs of the above, you are
allowed the following: 25 gallons of oil, 10 gal. of latex paint, 5
auto batteries and 5 florescent light bulbs.

* Open by appointment only: Wed. & Sat. (8 a.m. to 2 p.m.)
2) Scrap Metal pick-up, 303-522-8041

Unwanted scrap metals of any kind, freezers, refrigerators,
stoves, washers/dryers, shelving and car batteries.

Recreational Vehicles in Columbine West
It’s time once again to enjoy the best that Colorado has to

offer; great outdoors, hiking and camping in the mountains, and
RVing and boating. But remember – Columbine West covenants
state that no trailer, camper, boar, RV, or like mobile unit may be
stored temporarily or permanently upon any lot or right-of-way,
unless hidden from view behind a 6 foot fence. Additionally,
Jefferson County ordinance prohibits parking a recreational vehi-
cle or trailer on the street for more than two weeks (14 days) in a
calendar year. That’s plenty of time for loading and unloading for
some amazing camping trips. Please don’t take advantage of it. 

The law is in place to protect the safety of the residents of the
community. Young children on bicycles or playing near the street
are really tough to see around a big RV; they deserve to be able to
play safely. It is also a courtesy to your neighbors, and in some
areas like cul-de-sacs, parking spaces are limited. Nearby RV
storage areas are available for storage if your property doesn’t
allow proper storage options. Limit your loading and unloading
time to less than 24 hours to help keep our neighborhood safe and
to comply with the covenants. Remember to lock up your trailer,
boat, etc to effectively reduce the occurrence of theft. If you see
someone abusing the privilege, parking RVs on the street or on
driveways, fill out the covenant violation form in the monthly
newsletter, or contact us at 303-904-8218.

“The wise man in the storm prays to God, 
not for safety from danger, but for deliverance from fear.”

—Ralph Waldo Emerson

Trust your lender.  
Love your house.
Because Bellco Credit Union’s focus is to help our 
members reach their financial goals, you know that 
our home loans are straight-forward and honest. 
Whether it is a first mortgage or a home equity 
loan, you’ll know exactly what to expect when it 
comes to our low fees. Get more information at 
Bellco.org. Honest home loans are one more way  
Bellco Credit Union is unique.

www.bellco.org
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Vacant Homes
If you know of a home that is vacant in Columbine West, noti-

fy CWCA on our voicemail line at 303-904-8218 (be sure to pro-
vide the address of the property). We will help monitor the
property, but may be limited legally from taking any action
depending on the stage of the foreclosure. If you witness suspi-
cious activity on this property (or any other Columbine West
property), call the Jefferson County Dispatch at 303-277-0211. If
possible, report it as it happens. To report a crime in progress, call
911. The Sheriff’s Office needs your eyes and ears to help identi-
fy illegal activity. To report zoning violations such as noxious
weeds or weeds over 12” or excess trash, please contact Jefferson
County Planning and Zoning at 303-271-8725.



Top Tips for a Safe Summer
Think "Stranger Danger" for Grown-ups

In early May, our office learned that four people in the metro
area had jewelry and cash stolen from their homes after opening
the door to people calling themselves “neighbors.” As the weath-
er becomes nicer, watch for this and other door-to-door scams. 

Be savvy if approached by traveling home improvement con-
tractors, magazine salespersons, or any stranger who comes to the
door. Of course, not everyone who comes to your door has bad
intentions. We simply advise a healthy dose of caution and a firm
“no” if necessary.

Do not let a stranger into your home. If he/she is selling some-
thing or asking for a donation, take the organization’s information
and say you’d like to research it before making a decision. If you
question the legitimacy of the company, contact the Better
Business Bureau. Please report any suspicious persons or crimes
in progress by calling 911 immediately.
Register for e911 Calls

Summer means wildfire season. To ensure that you receive
e911 calls from the Sheriff’s Office during wildfires or other
emergencies affecting your neighborhood, register your VOIP
phone line(s) or mobile phone(s). This service is available to any
Jeffco residents, and it’s especially important for those living in
mountain communities susceptible to wildfire. Please note: if you
have a traditional land-line phone, you are already in the system
to receive these calls. For more information or to register, visit
our website.
Drive Safely

Driving: it’s something most of us do every day. Even though
the number of traffic crashes in Jefferson County has dramatical-
ly decreased in the last four years, we have not been immune to
tragedy. In 2009 in Jefferson County, 13 people died in traffic
crashes, including a cyclist. Remember to keep your eyes on the
road, and be especially cautious when sharing the road with bicy-
cles. 
Beware Pepé le Pew... 

In early 2010, local health departments reported several rabid
skunks. Experts now believe that rabies is spreading among the
skunk population. This strain of the disease can easily spread to a
dog or cat that comes in contact with a rabid skunk. A domestic
animal contracting rabies must be euthanized. Our Animal
Control unit urges pet owners to stay current on their pets’ rabies
vaccines, and prevent pets from roaming. 
...and Wile E. Coyote

While we’re on the subject of wildlife, let’s talk coyotes. This
once-skittish canine has come to enjoy life in the ‘burbs, where it
has lots of things to eat, many places to hide, and no natural pred-
ators. But although it’s a common sight, the wily coyote is still a
wild animal. And it may be more aggressive in the summer,
defending its new pups. If you encounter a coyote on a walk, haze
it by yelling, clapping, or throwing a stick. Do this to help re-
instill a healthy fear of humans in our local coyote populations.
Find more tips at the Colorado Division of Wildlife’s website.
Request a Vacation Check

Finally, if you’re going on vacation, you can request a vaca-
tion check on your home by calling the Jefferson County Sheriff’s
Office at 303-277-0211. Deputies will make an effort to do extra
patrols, and will know how to reach you if there’s a problem at
your house. 

— Sheriff Ted Mink
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IS YOUR HOME WIRED SAFELY?

We are fully licensed, insured and certified to permanently repair

aluminum wiring and remove your fire hazard. Visit our Web site at

www.alwirerepair.com to read about the

hazards of aluminum wiring and the CPSC

recommended COPALUM repair method.

ALUMINUM WIRING
can be DANGEROUS!






Call today for your home wiring evaluation!

(720) 299-4706

Most homes built between 1964 & 1974 contain aluminum wiring.

Did you know “homes wired with aluminum
wiring are 55 times more likely to have
one or more connections reach Fire
Hazard Conditions”

—US Consumer Product Safety

Commission (CPSC) Pub #516

Your Safety Is Our Business!
Lic #6092 • Insured • Honest & Dependable

Serving all your electrical needs
with Local References!

Lou is selling houses!
Thinking about selling your home?
Call Lou, she can get you moving.

Lou Bissett
Ron Thorne Group

303.921.5367
Keller Williams Advantage Realty LLC

Ranch Style – 1,734 finished square feet (Over 3,400 total square footage), 
2 Bedrooms, 2 Baths, Cathedral ceilings, Full unfinished walk out basement.

LOU JUST DID IT AGAIN!SOLD! $310,000

6933 W Euclid Pl. Littleton, CO 80123
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Teen Services
To add your teen's name, please call Colorado Lasertype at 303-979-

7499 and leave the following information: the neighborhood you live in,
your age, phone number and the categories you would like included.
Categories: (B) Baby-sitting * Red Cross Cert. for CPR (L) Lawn care (S)
Snow removal (P) Pet & House sitting. No recommendation or endorsement of any of 
the names on this list is implied or stated by the homeowners association board or Colorado Lasertype.

Allison H. 16 B*/P 303-932-1184
Angie W. 13 B/S 720-276-6311
Nick W. 15 P/L/S 303-697-8307

$300 off
Exterior Painting

American family owned. 15 years in business. 
10% discount for cash.

Workmans Comp & Liability Insurance

For a Tee Time Reservation:  Please call 303-409-2555 
or go to www.foothillsgolf.org.

6937 S. Simms Street

Private & Group Lessons

3901 S. Carr Street

Affordable, Family-Friendly Golfdable  Fam  forAf
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Clubs West 2010 Swim Team Home Meets
Clubs West will host 3 meets this summer at the Columbine

West Pool. They are scheduled for June 12th against Govenor’s
Ranch, July 10th against Ken Caryl, and July 17th against Grant
Ranch. During these home meets the parking lot and surrounding
streets by the pool will have more than usual traffic. The meets
start early and are usually wrapped up by early afternoon. Please
be careful driving around the pool area. The swim team continues
to add talented swimmers to its team even after official registra-
tion has happened. For further information or questions please
feel free to contact Heather Volmer at 720-922-8790. Check out
the Clubs West website at http://clubswest.topcities.com/.

Denver Post. Sunday, January 20, 1974.

“Do not wait; the time will never be ‘just right’. Start where 
you stand, and work with whatever tools you may have at your 

command, and better tools will be found as you go along.”
—Napoleon Hill
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Lawn Mowing Only $25.95 Super
Reliable! Since 1982 Mowing,
Fertilization, Aeration Call 303-948-6631
or Order Online www.ErbertLawns.com

Aminals Pet Sitting Service: Pet sitting
(in your home). Bonded & ins. Refs. avail.
Call Nancy at 303-335-6237

Carpet, hardwood, slate, tile- Installation,
restretch & repairs. Bill at 303-794-1001

KENOSHA GLASS Window repair, table
tops, mirrors, shower doors. 303-972-7880

Small Paint Jobs Only 720-331-7032

Tree trimming & removal- Columbine
Tree Svc. 303-979-5330. 33+ yrs exp. [12]

Quality affordable home repairs and
remodeling – WD Services. Kitchens,
bathrooms, basements and additions. No
job too big or too small. Insured. Call Troy
at 303-919-7495

Mike the Plumber - Your reliable neighbor-
hood plumber for  14 yrs. Competitive rates.
Free estimate. 720-422-8139

CARPET REPAIRS - patching, restretch-
ing. Small installations. 44 years experi-
ence. H:303-979-1887, C:303-906-5642

Partylite Candles & Accessories. Spring
decor and fragrances now available.
Contact Jan. www.partylite.biz/janderby
or 303-979-3880.

Mary’s pet sitting serv. Loving and reliab.
care for your beloved pets. 303-932-8578.

Spring air duct cleaning and chimney
cleaning for your home. 720-299-7782.

Concrete: New and replace w/ decorative
options. 45 yrs in Denver. Licensed/insured.
PritchardConcrete.com  303-277-1865

For Rent- 3000 sq. ft. ranch home in
Normandy Estates. 5 bd/3ba , $1795/Mo
incl. water. Avail. June. Call 303 978-0133

American Sprinkler and Landscape.
Free estimates! asprinkler.com or 720-
312-3616.

New designs and installations for your
landscaping needs. Free estimates.
Property People 303-997-7392.

Tree Trim. Specialist, call Mr. B! Free
est., ins., 21 yrs. exp. 303-932-2514 [10]

Concrete-New/replace drvwy, patio sdwlk.
Free est Kirk 303-669-5859 [7]

FT fireman looking for part time work. I
can do all your handyman projects for less
than you would expect. I work by the hour
and do not upcharge for materials. You
know exactly what you pay for! Insured.
Sean 720-320-1177. [7]

Unique Concrete Edging- Color, stamp &
texture avail. Meet or beat any price. Dale
303-994-2585, Jason 303-956-3423 [9]

Sewing Machines Repaired. 30 yrs + exp.
Free est. Free p/u & del. All work guaran-
teed. Call Scott 303-972-4687.

Crystal Window & Blind Cleaning!
Chandeliers & mirrors. Refs, 20 yrs exp.
Feel good with clean windows. Call NOW-
avoid the rush! Bill & Jerry 303-922-4655

CONCRETE REPAIRS: Fix small con-
crete repairs to avoid costly replacement:
Ideal Restoration/Sean 720-422-4236

Highlands Pride Painting: 303-738-9203

Tom’s Top Notch Painting, inc.- int./ext.,
Tom Martino approved, member of the
BBB, 5% discount for Littleton residents
303-523-2941. 

QUEEN PILLOWTOP MATT/BOX SET.
Brand new in plastic. Retails $529, asking
$265. Also, NEW KING SIZE pillowtop set.
Retails $699, asking $385. 303-742-4860. 

Drywall & Basement Finishing Services.
26 years experience. Gary 303-829-6363�

Rent-A-Granny: Personal Concierge Srv.
I’ll run your errands or take you where you
need to go. Marlene, 303-979-8076

A+ Home Improvement Services. Pro-
painting (ext. & int.), gutter & trim replace-
ment & stucco. No job too small - we do it
all! Basement & bath remodels, drywall
repairs/texturing, decks, fencing,  carpen-
try, doors, plumbing, electrical, tiles, car-
peting & hrdwd flooring. BBB Member.
Call A+ for fast, professional service every
time. Steve, 303-979-7858. Major credit
cards accepted. Refs., fully ins. & bonded.
www.A-Plus-Home-Improvement.com

CLASSIFIEDS
Classified ads are $2.95/line for 2010. Call Colorado Lasertype at 303-979-7499 to place an ad.
To view our display ad prices, visit our website at www.coloradolasertype.com. The deadline for
placing a classified or display ad is the 15th of the month for the next month’s issue (i.e., 15th of
Sept. for Oct. issue), except the January issue, which has a deadline of December 6th.

Community Comment
At the CWCA monthly meeting, a letter from a neighbor was

asked to be submitted into the newsletter. This article was direct-
ly addressing some concerns about how the neighborhood looks.
Over the past couple of years, we have been educating homeown-
ers on their responsibility to take care of their property. Hopefully
to also take the pride in ownership that many have in the devel-
opment. A concerned Columbine West resident, in the hopes of
raising the awareness of some residents in our community, wrote
the following submission. CWCA motioned for approval for
inclusion in the newsletter.

Do your neighbors appreciate you? 
Below is a self evaluation. How do you rate?

House: Fresh paint, broken windows fixed, Christmas lights
taken down in a timely manner, shutters and gutters affixed
properly, etc.

Front Porch: Clear of clutter, inviting

Yard: Grass watered and cut, weeds removed, clear of clutter

Driveway: Items used during the day 
stored in the garage at night

Fence: In good repair

Trash Cans: On trash day, trash cans/bags not placed on side-
walks obstructing walkers and strollers, and then put away out
of sight by end of day

Cars: Parked in garage, parked on driveway, off the street
whenever possible

Trees/Bushes: Kept trimmed off sidewalks, dead trees or
limbs removed

Sidewalks: Snow removed

If you can answer “Yes” or “Usually” to the above items, you
deserve a pat on the back and a big thank you from the Columbine
West community. If not, could you please step up your efforts to
respect your neighbors and help protect the property values of our
community?

P.S. What do your backyard neighbors see when they gaze
upon your backyard?
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CWCA Covenant Violation Report
Mail to: Columbine West Civic Association, 

P.O. Box 620026, Littleton, CO 80162    

Date: __________________

Description of alleged violation: ______________________

______________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________

Violator’s Address: _________________________________    

______________________________________________________________________

n I would be willing to appear in court as a witness.

Name: ___________________________________________

Address: _________________________________________

Phone: _____________________

All reports will remain confidential and you can send this in
anonymously, but we are unable to supply progress reports.

Columbine West Civic Association
Membership Coupon

Please fill out the membership coupon 
and mail it with your $25 check to CWCA. 

Send to CWCA, P.O. Box 620026, Littleton CO 80162

Name(s): ________________________________________

Address: _________________________________________

_________________________________________

Telephone #: ______________________________________

Columbine West 
Civic Association
P.O. Box 620026
Littleton CO 80162

JJOOIINN  UUSS!!

In Columbine West, Results Count!

Duffy & Associates, LLC

Duane C. Duffy
Office: 303-933-0900
Cell: 303-229-5911

www.duanecduffy.com

• Licensed Realtor by the State of Colorado

• Member of South Metro Denver Realtor Association 

• Member of Colorado  Association of Realtors

• Licensed Attorney by the State of Colorado

• Member of Colorado Bar Association

• Member of Real Estate Section for Colorado Bar Association

Independent Companies
Working Together

Columbine West Statistics 
for June 2010

Current Homes FOR SALE in Columbine West
Lowest Highest How Many?

Ranch Style $192,900 $224,900 2

4-Level 269,900 269,900 1

2-Story 249,900 300,000 10

Tri-Level 220,000 289,950 7

Bi-Level 209,000 244,900 3

Current Homes UNDER CONTRACT in Columbine West
Lowest Highest How Many?

Ranch Style $249,900 $249,900 1

4-Level 189,900 249,900 3

2-Story 225,000 281,000 4

Tri-Level 205,000 245,000 3

Bi-Level 165,000 220,000 3

Homes SOLD in Columbine West for 2009
Lowest Highest How Many?

Ranch Style $216,000 $256,000 3

4-Level None None 0

2-Story 230,000 299,900 4

Tri-Level 180,000 210,000 3

Bi-Level 160,000 235,000 3

“What Sets Duane Apart”

The statistical information is based on MLS data June 2010. 

Not all of the properties were listed and/or sold by Duffy & Associates, LLC.

2010 Summer Reading Double-Dog Dare 
Borders is encouraging students 12 years and younger to join

in the fun of earning a FREE book title. It is their way of encour-
aging the love of reading, even during summer vacation. Read ten
books, list them on the form and come back and use their coupon
for a FREE book. Go to www.borders.com, click on kids and
then summer reading, download the form. No purchase is neces-
sary. Forms must be completed and signed by an adult or
guardian and brought to any Borders by 8/26/2010 to redeem the
coupon. Offer valid in store only. Valid only on selected titles,
while supplies last. Spread the word!


